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Our Next Meeting -  Saturday - April 16, 2005  - Annual City Bus Tour

Where -  Meet at the Naperville Municipal Center, Aurora Avenue and Eagle Street, lower level

When -  8:00a.m. until 10:00a.m.             NAHC New Website: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Confederation President's Message~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

May I take this opportunity to thank Liz Jesse, NAHC Candidate Forum Coordinator, and the NAHC Candidate Forum Committee of Rick Strawbridge and Darlene Senger, for our four excellent forums during March.  In addition, thanks go out to those that participated from the NAHC BOD as Moderator, Question Screeners and Official Timekeepers.  These forums covered the candidates running for the open positions on the Naperville City Council, and Naperville Park District. and School District 203 and School District 204 Boards.  We are also grateful to our two guest Moderators who were Kevin Dolan and Jason Altenbern, and the students that helped at each forum from all four of our area high schools that were Greeters or Assistant Moderators.

Thanks, for the live Forums over WOW-6 and Comcast-10 and the re-broadcasts, go out to the City of Naperville for providing the facilities, broadcasting, and video taping of each forum, and NCTV.  We also appreciated the support from our local newspapers, the help from School District 204 and School District 203 General Home & School Associations.  We hope all that attended or viewed from home found them to be interesting and informative.  To see the full re-broadcast schedule and information about NAHC, our Mission Statement, upcoming meetings, and our new By-Laws for review, please see our new NAHC website www.NapervilleHomeowners.org   May we remind all to be sure to VOTE on APRIL 5th.

Our next Confederation meeting will be on Saturday, April 16.  It is our Annual Bus Tour of the City.  To ensure a space, we must have advance registration.  Please e-mail Chuck Schlabach for your reservations; please include your name, HOA, and telephone number.  Plan to be there by 7:45AM as we will be leaving at 8AM sharp from the City Municipal Center, Rooms A,B,C on the lower level, and returning by 11AM at the latest. This is one tour of the entire City you won't want to miss.  We will start off with a personal tour of the new Edward Heart Hospital, see the latest teardowns and replacements, the latest on major highway improvements, current and future business, retail, educational, and residential growth. As we do each year we will again highlight three HOA's. They will be Huntington Estates, Willow-Way, and Breckenbridge Estates.  The Mayor, City Council, Staff, & Press will be on the big bus.  Call or E-mail Chuck Schlabach now at Chuckschla@aol.com & reserve your seat.  Be sure you have your HOA represented. 
At the April 16 meeting, there will also be some brief NAHC announcements & a report from our Nominating Committee in preparation for our May 14th General Membership Meeting which is our Annual Meeting and Elections of Officers and Directors.  We are privileged to have our Saturday, June 18th Joint Meeting (8AM-10AM) with the City (Mayor & City Council), in the Council Chambers. This will be a TOWN HALL Meeting. Many of you have asked for more time in our Open Forums so mark your calendar right now to be there to ask the questions you want answers to, and learn the latest information about what the City is planning. 

We would also like to extend to each HOA Board, on behalf of the Naperville Park District, a chance to participate in their HOA Focus Group on Tues. 4-12, from 6:30-7:45PM  at 425 W. Jackson St. on the development of the Park District's new Recreation Master Plan Document. Public Forums will be on 4-6 and 4-7. E-mail me at: Chuckschla@aol.com if you want to attend. See the item further down in the newsletter.

Thanks to those that helped decorate our two NAHC vans in the St. Patrick's Day Parade. A lot of fun, but it was cold.

Chuck Schlabach ,  President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation,  Chuckschla@aol.com      


YOU CAN HELP - CELEBRATE 175 YEARS

 The city is looking for residents to help plan and organize celebration events for Naperville's 175th anniversary (1831 - 2006).  The 175th Anniversary Celebration’s Central Committee will host an informational meeting on Saturday, April 9, at
9 a.m. in Meeting Room 202-C at Neuqua Valley High School, 2360 95th Street. This meeting will provide residents with an opportunity to learn about the events and activities that have been planned to celebrate the city’s 175th Anniversary. For more information on the city’s 175th Anniversary Celebration, please contact the city’s Community Relations Office at 630-420-6707 or go to the web site: www.naper175.org.
ARBOR DAY TREE SALE

The annual Arbor Day tree sale will be on April 24.  

There is a limit of three trees per household.  No 

commercial sales are allowed and trees must be paid for by cash or check and picked up at the public works building at Loomis and Fifth avenue by noon of April 24.  For more information please go to: www.naperville.il.us

FUTURE NAHC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MTGS

Our next BoD meeting is May 5, 2005.  The meeting is scheduled to be held at 7:00 pm at the Naperville Municipal Center at Aurora Ave and Eagle Street.   

We still need more volunteers for our phone calling tree.  Please contact any member of the Board to volunteer. 

NAHC BY-LAWS REVISION STATUS

The NAHC's out-dated By-Laws have been undergoing major revisions.  A  final vote is planned for the Annual Meeting / Elections on May 21. See our new web site for information about the proposed By-Law changes and the actual wording,

FUTURE MEETING TOPICS

The Board is always planning for future meetings.  We have a few open meetings where we can schedule a topic that might be of interest to you and to other homeowners associations. If you have ideas, please let any member of the Board know, or contact our president Chuck Schlabach at 630-983-4661, or our vice-president Dr. Robert Buckman at 630-357-7677 with your suggestions and comments.
BRUSH COLLECTION

Fall brush collection starts May 2:

Monday Garbage = May 2 week pickup

Tuesday Garbage = May 9 week pickup

Wednesday Garbage = May 16 week pickup

Thursday Garbage = May 23 week pickup

CITY COUNCIL MEETING MOVED TO WEDNESDAY

 The City Council meeting that was scheduled for Tuesday, April 5, has been rescheduled for Wednesday, April 6, to allow Naperville residents the opportunity to vote.  The Council meeting will begin at 7 p.m. and will be held in the City Council Chambers at the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. Naperville City Council meetings are televised live on the city’s government access channel (Ch. 6-WOW and Ch. 10-Comcast). Meetings are also re-broadcast the following day at 9 a.m. and 1 p.m.  For more information, call 630-420-6018.

CITY MEETING SCHEDULE

Apr 6 - Naperville City Council  - 7 p.m. 

Apr 13 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.
Apr 19 - Naperville City Council - 7 p.m.

Apr 27 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 pm.

FUTURE 2005 NAHC MEETINGS 

Our next meetings after our April 16 meeting will be on May 14 (Elections), & June 18, 2005 (Town Hall)
NEIGHBORHOOD IN BLOOM CONTEST 2005

The Growing Place (TGP) invites local homeowners of Naperville, Aurora, Oswego and Montgomery to join a neighborhood beautification competition.

Registration, which runs through May 31, will begin at TGP’s Spring Festival, Sat. and Sun., April 9, 10 at 2000 Montgomery Road, 3 blocks north of Rte. 34 in Aurora.  Gather 6-12 of your neighbors, bring in “before photos” and redeem the “get started” coupons and dig in to refine your curb appeal.  In July we will send judges to determine one winning neighborhood from each city. Awards will be announced at TGP’s Fall Harvest Festival in Aurora, Sept. 17. Each registered participant from the winning neighborhood will receive a gift certificate prize of $50.  For more information about the project, please call 630-820-8088.

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA DOCUMENTS ON-LINE
Residents can access the entire City Council agenda packet online.  It contains detailed information on every agenda item that will be considered by the Naperville City Council at its upcoming meeting. Agenda packets are posted on the city’s Web site, www.naperville.il.us, each Friday before a City Council meeting. For more information on City \Council meetings, please call the Mayor’s Office at 630-420-6018.

FREE NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE PUBLICITY

If your homeowners association is having a neighborhood garage sale, we will be happy to put a small notice in this Newsletter.  Deadline is the 25th of the month preceding the sale.  Send information to the editor (address at the end of this newsletter) and he will put a blurb in this newsletter.  

Also, a commercial newsletter "NEIGHBORS" which goes to all home in Naperville south of 75th street will publicize garage sales in their May issue, with a deadline of April 20.   If you would like your subdivision's garage sale listed, please send dates, subdivision name and any particulars to neighbors@emeraldmarketing.com. Please put "Garage Sale" in the subject line. 

POLL INFORMATION

Go to the City of Naperville’s Web site, www.naperville.il.us, to get the location of your polling place. To obtain this information, click on the Your Place application, which can be found at the bottom of the home page.  By simply entering your home address, you will be able to find the location of your polling place, as well as other pertinent information about your property.

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION REMINDER
Individual Homeowners Association officers are reminded by Paul Hinterlong to please pick up packets on proposed changes in their neighborhoods when he calls them.  Many times this is the best way to find out what changes are being proposed for individual neighborhoods.

ELECTION DAY SLATED FOR APRIL 5

Now that you have seen and heard the candidates on our NAHC-sponsored forums, don't forget to VOTE ON APRIL 5.  Absentee Ballot voting ends on April 2.  Saturday Hours for Absentee Voting: on April 2 are 9 a.m.-noon.


"Y" SWIMMING CLASSES AT YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD POOL

For more than 150 years, the YMCA has been known as “America’s favorite swim instructor.” Chances are, someone in your family learned to swim at the Y. In YMCA swim lesson programs participants are taught not only technical swimming skills; but also skills that will allow them to enjoy aquatic activities throughout their lives, including personal safety and water sports and games. The program content promotes developing healthy spirit, mind and body for all. Lessons include water babies (6 mos. - 3 yrs.), preschool (3 - 5 yrs.), and Youth (6 - 12 yrs.).

To get started, contact Rebecca Zandarski at 630-904-9595 ext. 1308 or rzandarski@heritageymca.org .
PARK DISTRICT NEEDS OUR HOMEOWNERS TO PARTICIPATE IN FOCUS GROUPS
The Naperville Park District is embarking on the development of a Recreation Master Plan to help guide the District in making decisions with respect to facility development, program offerings, and best land use.  A cross-functional team was assembled at the beginning of the year to review proposals from consulting firms that were interested in working with the PD on the project.   The team chose to work with PROS Consulting, a firm located in Indianapolis, to help work through all the phases of the project.

The initial part of the project will involve soliciting feedback from residents and key community members through community forums and focus groups. Seven focus groups have been set to be conducted over the early part of April.  They will be facilitated by PD staff. 

Additionally, there will be two Public Forums in April that all residents are invited to attend: April 6 at 7 p.m. at Naperville Central H.S. in rooms 72 and 74 and April 7 at 7 p.m. at Neuqua Valley H.S. in the small and large forum rooms in the upper level rotunda.  These public forums will be facilitated by the PROS team.   There will also be an employee focus group conducted before the end of the month. 

After the feedback has been collected, the PD will work with PROS Consulting to create and implement a community survey. In addition to collecting community feedback, PROS and the PD staff also will be working to complete several other tasks to contribute toward the Recreation Master Plan development process. Additional outcomes from the planning process will include a demographic analysis, recreation program analysis, analysis of similar providers, benchmark analysis, partnership analysis, policy framework analysis, facilities development plan, and an implementation plan. The culmination of all feedback received will be the development of a Recreation Master Plan document that PROS will write.

The PD anticipates that this project will conclude in October with a completed plan that will be ready to be implemented. 

Homeowners Focus Group: Tuesday, Apr. 12 from 6:30 pm-7:45 pm.   We want to limit the group to no more than 10 people.  Please forward names and contact information to Sameera Luthman at the PD at 630-848-3570, and Chuck Schlabach at NAHC.

GARBAGE CARTS AVAILABLE

Naperville city residents, who currently receive curbside garbage collection from the city’s contractor, BFI, have the opportunity to purchase a standardized residential wheeled garbage cart.  

Under this voluntary program, residents have their choice of purchasing, for a one-time fee, a 32-gallon, 68-gallon or 95-gallon cart. Residents can purchase a 32 gallon cart for $33, a 68 gallon cart for $39 and a 95-gallon cart for $42. These carts feature a permanently attached lid, a handle that allows for easy maneuvering and are guaranteed by the manufacturer for 10 years. Residents, who have used these carts, have found them to be convenient and easy to store and use. 

In an effort to assist residents in choosing the cart size that is appropriate for their home, the garbage collection carts will be on display through May at the Naperville Municipal Center and at Naperville’s three library locations. Residents can purchase a garbage collection cart on the city’s Web site at: www.naperville.il.us. 

If you have questions or would like more information on the city’s new garbage carts, please contact the Department of Public Works at 630-420-4190 or visit the city’s Web site at: www.naperville.il.us.

HAZARDOUS WASTE DROP-OFF

Hazardous waste materials my be dropped off at the drop-off facility located behind the Brookdale Road fire station near Route 59 only on Saturdays and Sundays, from 9 am to 3 pm.  Oil-based paint, auto fluids, mercury, 20 lb propane tanks, poisons, flammables, small household batteries, unbroken fluorescent lights, etc, may be dropped off.  The center does not accept latex/water-based paints, smoke detectors, fire extinguishers, tires, ammunition or any electronic items.

PROPOSED MCDONALD'S RECONSTRUCTION

McDonald's has submitted a proposal to the City to rebuild its facility at the Market Meadows Shopping Center at Naper Blvd, & 75th St.  There are concerns from the City staff about the new overall look of the exterior materials, color, height, & branding chosen of this very modern, pilot program. Naperville is one of the five locations in the country chosen to be a showcase.  The City would like comments from home owners association in the area as to their opinions and acceptance.  Please contact Christina VanValkenburgh at 420-6107 or e-mail VanValkenburghC@naperville.il.us for an appointment.  She has asked the NAHC - HOA in the vicinity of the McDonalds to contact her to see the pictures and information about the proposal, the new design and the effect it may or may not have on your sub-division.

April 16th Annual Bus Tour

Please remember to get your reservation immediately to our President, Chuck Schlabach, so your HOA is represented in another of our dynamic and interesting tours. Even have your Newsletter Editor join you so all the new information gets back to your HOA members. We will have a 57 Passenger Bus but it will be first come first serve. 

hrhofmann@att.net            4/1/2005  
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